Article 10 and 11 the right to life and protection in case of risk
Article 10 the right to life
This article has one sentence which basically guarantees the inherent right to life and it is to be protected by the Government. It states: 
States Parties reaffirm that every human being has the inherent right to life and shall take all necessary measures to ensure its effective enjoyment by persons with disabilities on an equal basis with others.
This is a short article, yet it is an important one because the right to life is not given automatically as a right to disabled persons. 

For example, Abortion is recommended for Mums pregnant with babies diagnosed with downs syndrome and spina bifida (even though the tests do have flaws and aren't always correct in diagnosis).
If parents do not abort there is often pressure put on them to do so. A case taken by Kiwi parents has recently gone to the international crimes courts challenging the practice of diagnosing babies with disabilities when the diagnostic tools are flawed. 
We have a long way to go to achieve effective enjoyment of life on an equal basis with others, but it’s nice to know that this right sits within the Convention. 
Article 11 Situations of risk and humanitarian emergencies

This article is also about the right to life in the case of risk and humanitarian emergency. 
When the Christchurch earthquake happened, many disabled persons did not get any help for several days. The Government is obligated to ensure our protection and safety in emergency situations.  It states:
States Parties shall take, in accordance with their obligations under international law, including international humanitarian law and international human rights law, all necessary measures to ensure the protection and safety of persons with disabilities in situations of risk, including situations of armed conflict, humanitarian emergencies and the occurrence of natural disasters.
We clearly have some way to go before we are safe in an emergency, however, since the two major earthquakes in Christchurch, Councils around the country have been looking at their emergency procedures. 
Some have consulted with disabled people in their areas about how they can better respond to their needs. I would encourage you as individuals, family members to develop emergency plans and work out how to survive for at least four to five days after an emergency. The reality is people will be in a panic and it does take a couple of days to gather thoughts. 
I know many of my friends in Christchurch have learnt how to cope and cope well with the post-earthquake life there. We don't want any repeats in NZ, yet it has woken many of us up to the need to prepare for an emergency. Develop your kit and put it somewhere accessible. Make sure you have plenty of water, and rotate the water every few months so it’s always fresh. Have a list of phone numbers and addresses of those you would need to be in touch with and then put it all aside and carry on and live with life without worrying.  These events are rare.

Contact your local Disabled Persons Assembly (DPA) group if you want to set up a group to look into this in your area. 
